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Where’s the Beef (Processors)?
    The closure of provincially 
licenced abattoirs in Ontario has been 
carrying on for decades. Small 
abattoirs used to speckle the 
landscape, requiring farmers to 
transport their animals mere 
kilometers away to be processed. 
Over the past 30 years, closures have 
become so regular that they don’t 
make the news. But today, in eastern 
Ontario the rate of abattoir closures 
has gone from being a nuisance to 
being a crisis. Farmers are forced to 
book their animals over six months in 
advance while the cost of processing 
continues to rise. Animals are being 
transported two hours or more to be 
processed, unless you’re lucky. 
Consequently, the NFU-O has started 
to take a look at why so many 
abattoirs are closing rather than 
changing hands. What makes this 
business so tough, and what impact 
does it have on our farming 
communities? 
    Over time, layers of regulations 
aimed at protecting public health 
have resulted in extra costs to abattoir 
businesses. BSE and E. coli 
outbreaks have forced provincial 
abattoirs to adhere to regulations 
similar to federally licenced abattoirs, 
despite the fact that there has never 
been a case of BSE or E. coli 
contamination coming from a 
provincially licenced plant in 
Ontario. The NFU-O wholeheartedly 
supports regulations that protect 
public safety. However, the 
consequences associated with these 
regulations come in the form of 
slowed production or extra costs. The 
number of animals processed in a 
provincial abattoir is much smaller 
than federal plants. In one day at a 
provincial plant, 30 animals would be 
killed compared to 200-300 animals 
that larger, federally-licenced 
abattoirs see. Therefore, there is less 
ability to absorb costs incurred by 

extra expenses and slowed 
production, which means those extra 
costs must get passed down to the 
farmers. One may even wonder if 
there is much risk of contamination in 
a smaller, provincially licenced plant 
simply due to the inspectors’ ability 
to have more intimate involvement in 
a smaller environment. 
    It’s the small things that count. 
Cow hides and pig skins used to 
provide a value-added source of 
income for these facilities to the tune 
of $60/hide. But that business has 
dried up. The demand for animal skin 
for sporting goods and clothing is 
being replaced by synthetic materials. 
Now, not only is the abattoir owner 
not making $60/hide, but they are 
also having to pay for disposal. 
    Meanwhile, there is a cultural 
issue at hand. As rural culture is 
impacted by urban sprawl, there is 
less interest in getting into the small-
scale meat processing business or 
working as an employee. It’s hard 

work. It requires flexibility, and it 
requires a strong constitution. When 
you add regulatory restraints that turn 
a profitable business into a 
unprofitable business, it is easy to 
understand why there isn’t too much 
interest to take over these businesses. 
So the doors close. And once closed, 
it is very costly to open them again. 
    The impact this has on farmers is 
simple. It forces farmers to retire or 
change over from livestock to crops, 
and it discourages new and young 
farmers from considering raising 
livestock. In a time when we want to 
be encouraging local food 
production, limiting the layers 
between growing and eating our food, 
we need to ensure the infrastructure is 
there to support farmers who are on a 
smaller scale. And, we need 
government policy to reflect its 
support. 

– By Hilary Moore,  
NFU-O Board member and  

farmer in Lanark County.  

Local 330 Renfrew – Next meeting is Monday, March 2, 7:30 p.m. at the Barr Line 

Community Centre. For more information, contact Connie Tabbert at 

rcnfu330@gmail.com or 613-646-7753.  

 

Local 316 Frontenac, Lennox-Addington – Save the date for the Third Annual 

Spring Fling, our easy-going social event to celebrate the beginning of the growing 

season, on Saturday, May 2, 4:30 to 7:00 p.m. at Patchwork Gardens, 4649 

Milburn Rd., Battersea. Everyone is welcome to attend – all ages, all connections to 

the farm and food network. Please bring your own cutlery, plates/bowls, and cups 

to minimize your ecological footprint for the potluck and bring a musical instrument 

for the jam session. Please dress for the weather – this is an indoor/outdoor event. 

 

Local 320 Bruce has organized an Environmental Farm Plan workshop that is 

open to all farmers on Monday, March 23 and Friday, March 27 from 10:00 a.m. to 

3:00 p.m. both days at Brucedale School, 1046 Conc.12, Underwood. There is no 

charge. To register call Louis Sinclair 519-955-3139 or email 

lsinclair@ontariosoilcrop.org or register online: www.ontariosoilcrop.org/oscia-

programs/workshops-webinars/environmental-farm-plan/ Please bring a bag lunch. 

Water, coffee and cookies will be provided. This is the fourth edition of the EFP, 

and you must complete this edition for the Ontario Cost Share Program. 
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